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With Mid-Winter Conference behind us, a big Thank You to District 17 President Barbara 
McDonald and her team players.  Also, thank you to Cindy Hoover and the representatives 
from the Quilts of Valor Organization for assistance to our veterans!  Her comments and 
contribution to our conference was much appreciated by all. 

To our Scholarship winners – what a great future they have!  And, to our first place winner 
Elijah Sauer from District 17, I am excited for you and we’ll see him in Washington DC in March.  
On that note, while I am in DC Robyn Sterrett and Cindy Burkey (back-up) will be in charge of 
the Department should something arise that cannot wait. 

For your information, Joan Murphy-Nihart has stepped down as Department Chairman for 
Youth Activities and Courtney Rowe (President of Auxiliary #7392) has agreed to step up and 
complete the remainder of the year.  Please ensure everything goes to Courtney in Oak Harbor 
from this point forward.  Her address and phone are in the Roster, but is:  VFW Post 7392 
Auxiliary, C/O Courtney Rowe, 3037 Goldie Rd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277. 

As we are reading this, the Young American Creative Patriotic Art 2D and 3D is also in full 
swing – please contact Adrienne Halvorsen with questions.   

Please remember to turn your deceased members into your District Secretary for the record 
as memorial services are soon upon us. 

Let us forge ahead without squabbling, in-fighting verbally, etc. - - this MUST stop!  Please 
work together as a team.  It is in our best interests to provide friendship, respect for one another, 
and mentoring to move forward together! 

Respectfully, 

 

Sue Gregg 

Department President 
 


